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FRIDAY, 25TH OCTOBER 2019 • 7PM
The Alcott, 1 Birdwood Avenue, Lane Cove

Movie entertainment.
Presentation of  

SASC Junior and Club Awards.
Juniors Guessing Competition  

draw, win a Ski trip to  
Sun Peaks and other great prizes.

Presentation of gold member  
badges for 25 years  

continuous membership.

ADULTS $25 
CHILDREN UNDER 12YRS $10

Includes finger food and  
a welcome drink. Drinks will  

then be available to purchase. 
 BOOKINGS 

to Marie Westgarth   
marie.westgarth@bigpond.com

PAYMENT
By EFT to SASC BSB 062 204 

Account 10290244 
Note: Name and member number

PARKING
In Birdwood Lane

S O U T H E R N  A L P S  S K I  C L U B

SOUTHERN  ALPS

SKI C
LUB

& M O V I E  E V E N I N G

End of Season Celebration

NOTICE of SASC 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
All members are welcome to attend 
the Club’s AGM that will commence at 
8:00pm on Wednesday 20 November 
2019 at Norths, 12 Abbott Street Cam-
meray.
AGM Agenda:
1. To receive apologies;
2. To receive minutes of the last
A.G.M.;
3. To receive President’s Report, State-
ment of Accounts and Sub Committee
Reports for the year ending on 30
September 2019;
4. To elect Offi  ce Bearers for the 2020
season per list shown on page 2.
5. To nominate a Ski & Snowboard
Australia delegate;
6. To nominate a Lodge Cooperative
delegate;
7. To confi rm Mr Ron Giles as Auditor;
8. General Business.

Note – Nominations for Offi  ce Bearers 
must be in writing on the form issued by 
secretary and signed by the nominee 
& 2 members of the Club; forms must 
be submitted to the Secretary at least 
1 hour prior to commencement of the 
AGM. Under the constitution proxies 
are permitted. Nomination & Proxy 
forms are available from the Secretary.

Thank you from Juniors
Thank you to the Lodge managers and staff  helped our Juniors fundraising by 

selling the new Club hoodies and long sleeve T shirts to guests during the season.

Juniors Guessing Competition
Tickets were included with the July newsletter. Please support the companies 

providing our prizesSun PeaksResort, Sun Peaks Grand Hotel, Alpsport, Snow 
Skiers Warehouse & SX Snow as well as Club and Lodge Co-op. Please return 
all sold ticket butts to Marie Westgarth by 18 October or bring them to the End 
of Season Celebration.
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SOUTHERN ALPS SKI CLUB INC 

2019 CALENDAR
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OCTOBER
Mon 7 Labour Day Public Holiday
Mon 7 Charlotte Pass Village, 

Perisher and Thredbo 
SEASON CLOSE

Sun 13 End NSW Public School 
holidays

Mon 14 Lodge Meeting at 
Homebush – all welcome 

Tue 15 Junior Committee Meeting
 at Mosman

Sat 19 XCBW Walk – Blue Mtns,
 contact  Andy Cairns 

Fri 25 Movie night, The Alcott,
 Lane Cove at 7pm

Sun 27 XCBW Meeting - Sims 
Home, contact
Bob Sims 

SASC OFFICE BEARERS
2019

Contact appropriate Club off ice 
bearers for queries re Annual Fees 
(both Lodge and Club members), 
Membership Numbers, Booking forms, 
Club Members Change of Address, etc

PRESIDENT:
Rod Peile 0448 670 586
rod.peile@bigpond.com
VICE PRESIDENTS:
Lindy Ellis-Jack
Kim Easdale 0412 851 615
Bill Sidwell
Darren Gore 0419 691 717
dgore@iinet.net.au
ACTING SECRETARY:
Kim Easdale 0416 800 360
secretary@sasc-aus.com
ASSISTANT SECRETARY: 
Lara Easdale 0416 800 360
TREASURER:
David Collett 0413 054 814
ASSISTANT TREASURER:
Daniel Collett 0417 420 410
ACTING CLUB CAPTAIN:
Tim Easdale 0423 842 425 

SOCIAL SECRETARY:
Marie Wesgarth 9419 6163
marie.westgarth@bigpond.com

EDITOR:
Helen Pearson
sasc.newseditor@gmail.com

JUNIOR TRAINING:
Chairman
- Stuart Jones 0412 500 900
Vice-Chairman
– Darren Gore 0419 691 717
Secretary - Lisa Manoy  0400 811 133
Treasurer 
- Barry Westgarth         0457 607 107
Junior Bus Co-ordinator 
- Lani Richardson             0422 249 409
Junior Racing Co-ordinator 
- Kim Easdale 0412 851 615
ADVERTISING:
Rod Peile 0448 670 586

CROSS COUNTRY AND 
BUSHWALKING COMMITTEE: 
Chairman - Bob Sims                
Secretary - Sally Sims     

LODGE DELEGATE:
Tim Moore 0411 220 789

AUDITOR: 
Ron Giles

MEETING Venues and Times
* Club Committee meetings held at Norths, Cammeray at 8pm, all welcome.
* Club AGM held at Norths, Cammeray at 8pm.
* Cross Country and Bushwalking - October meeting held at the Sims home.
* Junior Committee meetings to be held at diff erent venues. Contact Stuart 
Jones on 0412 500 900 for details.

* Open Lodge meetings held at Sports House, Quad 1, Level 2, 8 Parkview 
Drive, Sydney Olympic Park. Sports House entrance is locked after hours so 
please call Phillip or Rod 0448 670 586 for access.
* Lodge AGM held at Norths, Cammeray at 8pm.

NOVEMBER
8-11 XCBW 4WD camping

 week-end – 
Abercrombie NP, contact 
Bob Sims                         .

Wed 20 SASC Annual General 
Meeting, at Norths, 8 pm

Wed 20 January 2020 Newsletter 
deadline

23-24 Lodge Meeting at Thredbo,
directors only 

Sat 30 XCBW Christmas Picnic/
Walk –  venue TBA, 
Contact
Bob Sims 

DECEMBER
Sat 21 Start NSW Public School

holidays

Heroes and Villans
- Kahane Party Night
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President's Report 
    Rod Peile

Dear Members,
I hope you have all enjoyed a great 

season!
The early snow at the end of May 

caught many off  guard, but we were 
then kept waiting until mid-July for the 
next big dump. The falls in early August 
were such that last day of race week 
and the Thredbo Senior Interclub were 
cancelled. Overall, snow depths are 
looking similar to last season when 
there was plenty of snow remaining 
for cross-country skiing after the offi  cial 
season closes. For the adventurous, 
Southern Alps and Christiania Lodges 
will be open for self-catered bookings.

I thank those who have stepped up 
to cover the pre-season Committee 
resignations.

Sandy Brinkman is our new Public Of-
fi cer, Kim Easdale has been joined by 
Duncan Sutherland as Acting Secretar-
ies and Tim Easdale led the race week 
activities with help from Arthur Owens. 
Arthur also volunteered to look after the 
Senior Interclub team.

I am excited by the implementation 
of Clubman, a new membership and 
booking system created specifi cally 
for ski clubs. This new web-based sys-
tem will replace the existing member 
database and booking databases, 
developed about 20 years ago by Da-
vid Collett. The availability calendars 
and Mailchimp email service will also 
become superfluous.More detail on 
this page.

Subscriptions are now due. For the 
fi rst time since 2003 we have increased 
fees by $5 to reduce the eff ect of rising 
costs and the low interest rates now 
available for the Club’s investments. 
Subscription notices will be sent 
shortly either by email or post. Pay-
ment through the new Clubman/Stripe 
payment gateway is preferred as this 
allows payments to be automatically 
receipted.

Applications for sponsorship have 
been received from Sami Kennedy-Sim 
and Theo Coates.

Sami is intending to continue her Ski 
Cross World Cup campaign with view 
to Olympic selection in 2022.

Theo is an aspiring FIS Alpine racer, 
looking to train and race in Europe to 
consolidate his position in the Austra-
lian team and the shadow Olympic 
team.

The skiers applications will be as-

sessed by our Sponsorship Commit-
tee and their recommendation will be 
considered at the September Club 
Committee meeting. We wish both 
Sami and Theo all the best for northern 
winter training and racing.

Our Annual General Meeting invitation 
is on page 1.

If you would like to nominate for any of 
the committee positions, please call or 
email me for information. Honorariums 
are off ered for some committee roles. 
Nomination forms are available from 
the Secretary – secretary@sasc-aus.
com

Your comments and suggestions on 
any of the Club activities are welcome 
at the AGM.

I encourage you to use the Lodges 
during the warmer seasons. Southern 
Alps Lodge at Charlotte Pass and 
Christiania Lodge at Thredbo will be 
open for self-catered bookings. It is a 
great time to explore the mountains and 
take in some of the great atmosphere 
and scenery.

I hope you can join us at the End of 
Season Celebration on 25 October.

Rod Peile
0448 670 586
rod.peile@bigpond.com

New Club Membership and Lodge 
Booking System

Plans are well advanced to imple-
ment a new web-based platform for 
Club membership and Lodge book-
ings, called Clubman. We are looking 
to send out the 2020 Club subscription 
notices and trial the booking system for 
summer 2019/20 bookings.

Our preference is to have payments 
made by credit or debit card through 
the linked Stripe payment gateway 
which will reduce the amount of work 
required by the Club committee and 
Lodge Co-op offi  cers.

Clubman is able to apply our existing 
booking rules to ensure member prior-
ity and fairness for all members.

Members who have not yet provided 
an email address will receive subscrip-
tion notices in the post and bookings 
will still be possible by contacting the 
Booking offi  cers.

Further details will be emailed to 
members at the appropriate time and 
there will be regular updates posted on 
our website Bookings page.

Please direct any email updates to 
the Secretary at secretary@sasc-aus.
com

Clubman queries should be directed 
to Rod Peile rod.peile@bigpond.com 
or 0448 670 586.

Heroes and Villans
- Kahane Party Night
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L a n e  C o v e 
River Loop

Vale Jim Laws

Jim passed away peacefully on 20 
June, aged 96. 

After seeing an advertisement in the 
Sunday paper, Jim joined the Lodge in 
Jan, 1978 just after we had purchased 
Kahane (then named Kunama). 

He was a keen downhill skier and 
a cross-country skier well into his 
eighties. 

As a professional builder he soon be-
come involved in the Kahane working 
bees and once stayed on for 7 weeks 
to help complete a major work. 

One of his most enduring projects 
is the well patronised “Jim’s Bar” at 
Kahane, a great place to wind down 
after a hard day on the Perisher slopes.

Jim and Shirley were honorary club 
members, they were married for over 
75 years and together participated in 
many ski and walking holidays at our 
lodges.

On behalf of all Southern Alps mem-
bers I’d like to extend our sympathies 
to Shirley and her family.

(Bob Sims)

Vale Paul Reader

On 13 August 2019, of Thredbo Val-
ley, aged 90 years.
Loved husband of Michele, loving fa-
ther of Nic, Marc and Kelly.
May you ski through the powder 
clouds.
Paul founded Paul Reader Snow and 
Mountain Sports in 1956. He was 
manager of KAC in the early 50s. He 
owned and ran Christiania Lodge at 
Thredbo in the 60s.

VICE-CAPTAIN'S 
REPORT
by Tim Easdale 

With the best start to the snow season 
since 2002, we were surprised when 
the grass tried to say hello mid-winter. 
It wouldn’t last long though, with a huge 
snow-fall coming down just in time for 
Race Week.

Race week delivered an exceptional 
week of participation, competition 
and comradery. It was great to see so 
many fresh faces out on the hill, with 
10 novice racers taking part this year! 
Congratulations to all. Whilst the snow 
fall made for a great week for riders, 
racers had to miss the Super G and 
Interclub due to heavy snow – not the 
worst problem to have! The new ad-
dition to race week, Ski Cross, was a 
huge hit too with the event generating 
buzz for next year.

Congratulations to the prize winners 
of the week, and the following per-
petual trophy winners. The Christine 
and Rod Edwards trophy was won by 
Zoe Young. The Eric Folden trophy 
was presented to Kim Easdale and 
Alastair Sloan. The Lyn Dolden trophy 
was awarded to Tim Easdale. The 40th 
Anniversary trophy was awarded to Zoe 
Young. The Tasmania Cup was taken 
home by Kim Easdale. Lastly the Clubs 
Champions of the 2019 season were 
Tim Easdale and Kim Easdale.

We will ask the participants of Race 
Week to see what improvements we 
can make for next year’s events. We 
would love to see more people getting 
involved in Race Week next year. 

If you have any ideas, we would love 
to hear them.

Make sure you get out there and enjoy 
the recent snowfalls and make the most 
of the rest of the season. 

See you out there,
Tim Easdale (0423 84 2425)

Ben Rickett’s Environmental Pre-
serve

The fi nal working bee for 2019 will be 
held on 26-27 October. Anyone inter-
ested in attending should call Rod Peile 
0448 670 586. The AGM will form part 
of Sunday’s activities. Ben Rickett’s ac-
commodation rates are very attractive; 
If you would like to stay at at any time 
please contact Carley at bookings@
benricketts.org.au

Thredbo Valley Track improve-
ments

The track extension from Bullocks Flat 
to Gaden Trout Hatchery is due to open 
this spring. Snowy Monaro Council is 
planning work to connect the TVT to 
existing Jindabyne trails.

Snowies Iconic Walk
The alignment for new sections of this 

walk has been selected, these sections 
are: Guthega to Charlotte Pass, Char-
lotte Pass to Perisher via Porcupine, 
Perisher to Bullocks Flat.

An existing route near Mt Lee has 
been realigned to protect an area of 
feldmark grass that is under threat. A 
new toilet at Seamans Hut is due to 
open 2019/20. Anyone interested in the 
Iconic Walk project can receive updates 
by registering with NPWS. There is a 
link to register on our website www.
sasc-aus.com

Lodge Share Holdings
Share holdings are available for pur-

chase; interested members should con-
tact Beverly Endicott, phone 4441 0466 
or email sasccoop@bigpond.com

(Kylie Fisk photography)

From the Editor
NEXT DEADLINE, for the January 

2020 Newsletter, is 
Wednesday, 20 November, 2019. 

Contributions to Editor:
sasc.newseditor@gmail.com
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Bushwalking and 
Cross Country
   Bob & Sally Sims

Past Events

May - Mid-Year Lunch – Sydney 
Rowers
Given that we have so many retiree 
members with nothing to do (?!) we 
started a mid-year, mid-week lunch. 
This year we met at the Sydney Rowing 
club and enjoyed a pleasant lunch and 
catch-up overlooking the Parramatta 
River.

June – Wollstonecraft to Milsons Pt
We met at Wollstonecraft station 
and walked around the harbour via 
Berry Island, The Coal Loader, Balls 
Head, Carradah Park, Sawmillers 
Reserve, Wendy Whiteley’s Garden 
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.A fascinating bushland walk in heart 
of Sydney. Thanks to Geoff  & Ursula 
for the planning.

June - XC Summit Tour
Another successful trip with a mixed 
bag of snow and weather conditions 
but a good example of cross country 
skiing conditions in June. Many thanks 
to all participants and to our Lodge 
managers for your continued support.

Jul y– Coastal Track from Wattamolla 
to Little Marley
24 walkers met for this fabulous 
walk along the coast in the Royal 
National Park. It was a beautiful day 
with morning tea on the cliff  tops and 
lunch near Marley Beach and plenty of 
whales to round out the day. Thanks to 
Russell for the planning and leadership.

August – Callicoma Track & BBQ
21 walkers met at Ron McCann’s home 
to walk the 5 km Callicoma Track The 
track follows parts of Cherrybrook and 
the beautiful Berowra Valley. We stayed 
on at Ron's for an enjoyable post walk 
BBQ. Thanks Ron for your planning 
and hospitality.

For more walk details, lots more photos 
and some maps please visit the Cross 
Country & Bushwalking section of the 
SASC web site - www.sasc-aus.com.

Our walk schedule is included in the 
SASC Newsletter calendar and the web 
site. The details are sent via email one 
week prior to the walk, please contact 
me if you would like to receive our 
walk email.

We look forward to seeing you on one 
of our walks.

Summit Tour 2019

Royal National Park

Sydney Harbour walk



SASC Vol 19  No 4 Page6

Junior Report
   Stuart Jones

- Juniors Chairman
Hi everyone, what fantastic snow we 

have had this season. It has been a 
great year for the Juniors with a fully 
booked and rewarding bus trip to Char-
lotte Pass, strong performance in the 
inter-club skiing and some great results 
from sponsored skiers.

Sponsorships
Congratulations on behalf of the 

committee to the junior skiers who 
received club sponsorships this season 
to help them develop their skills to 
the next level. The recipients are 
Antonia and Letitia Murphy, April 
and Ben Wynn, Hugo Thompson 
and Matthew Clayton. Sponsorship 
assists skiers who are engaged in 
recognised ski coaching programs such 
as the Perisher Winter Sports Club and 
Thredbo Ski Racing Club. The SASC 
lodge cooperative provides the funds to 
make this possible.For those interested 
in training assistance for the northern 
hemisphere winter, now is the time 
to contact the Juniors committee for 
further information.

Guessing Competition and Movie 
Night

This year the raffle for guessing 
competition prizes will be drawn at the 
SASC Movie Night at the Alcott on the 
25 October 2019. That alone is a great 
reason to book in for the movies and 
enjoy a great night with friends and 
family. But wait, there’s more! Troy Ingle 
has created a fantastic movie of SASC 
junior race team members in action – 
and we will have hoodies and the cool 
long-sleeve tees available for purchase 
on the night too – it is an event not to 
be missed!! 

Sun Peaks are providing the awe-
some fi rst prize of a week skiing for two, 
including accommodation at Sun Peaks 
Grand Hotel. The facilities continue to 
be improved, and there is now a shar-
ing deal with nearby SilverStar resort. 
You can read more about this and 
other improvements in the SunPeaks 
update on page 7. Warm thanks also 
to our long term sponsors AlpSport, 
SnowSkiers Warehouse, SXSnow, the 
SASC club and SASC lodge coop who 
have also contributed great prizes for 
the lucky winners. Time is running out 
to buy your tickets!

If you are interested in helping with 
our Juniors program, in particular as 
a parent helper with the 2020 bus trip, 
please contact me for more information 
and feel free to attend our next Juniors 
meeting on Tuesday 15 October in 
Mosman.

The 2019 Junior Bus Trip
- Darren Gore

This year, with Lani Richardson as 
co-ordinator, we returned to our home 
in the snow at Charlotte Pass. Juniors 
Treasurer, Barry Westgarth, was able 
to plan and arrange our requirements 
satisfactorily.

We left Canterbury Racecourse and 
after a few pick-ups reached Perisher 
Carpark before dawn. Oversnow ma-
chines with our 42 kids and gear arrived 
at Southern Alps Lodge at Charlotte 
Pass, ready for breakfast. Chris and Alli 
ensured that no one would go hungry.

Barry and Julian Thompson had the 
ski hire lined up and our day 1 lessons 
starting at 9am. Most lifts were running, 
and we had much of the early season 
conditions to ourselves for the rest of 
the day.

Our 40 bed lease limit meant that 10 
of the older boys were chaperoned and 
accommodated at the Chalet. They 
made sure they remembered where all 
their gear was as we moved between 
our lodge and the Chalet.

Day 2 brought groomed snow, fair 
weather and lessons at 9am. After 
lunch we were fortunate to have Jasmin 
Melvey come up from Perisher for the 
day to lead most of the children in the 
art of Cross-Country skiing. Everyone 
went down the back road and off  to the 
tennis courts for tuition, practice and 
lots of fun!

At “games night” Lisa and Sandy set-
up teams for trivia and 3 minute tasks 

like straw soccer, quoits, puzzle mak-
ing, scrabble, handless balloon pass-
ing, paper aeroplane construction and 
guessing how many jelly beans were in 
the jar. The winning team was awarded 
a lolly bag (the next day), whilst the jelly 
beans were shared.

Our last day started with a pack-up 
then out to run some gates. Julian had 
our junior racers laying out some turns 
and we marvelled at the improvement 
that most displayed during their show 
and shine on our fi nal morning. The 
Junior Race Team selectors discussed 
who would benefi t to enhance their abil-
ity and to continue their improvement.

A quick lunch at Southern Alps and the 
much-anticipated announcement from 
Julian of the Junior Race Team - well 
done to Max Fisher, Oscar Ingle, Hunter 
Coffey, Aspen Reinstadler, William 
Pickthall, Ari Manoy, Amber Cook and 
Georgia Visser.

We thanked Chris and Alli for their 
hospitality then bid farewell till next 
time. Everyone piled into the overs-
nows and we headed out of the Pass 
and onto Perisher to board our coach 
for the journey back to Sydney, all 
safely arriving back at Canterbury 
around 8.30pm.

This bus trip is a signifi cant tradition 
and unique experience for our junior 
club members. Thanks to Lani and the 
parent helpers for taking time off  work 
and encouraging the children in their 
skiing, and how to manage themselves 
through 3 days of travel, logistics and 
life.

Our 2019 Junior Club champions, Letitia Murphy and Max Fisher (hold-
ing the plate and trophy respectively), with other club racers at Thredbo.
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Snow Skiers Warehouse
- Rockdale

*Your Freeriding Ski Specialists*
*Contact Paul or Louise*
For great service with skis,
snowboards and gear for sale or hire.
420 Princes Highway, Rockdale.
(south of Bestic Street)
Phone 9597 3422
www.snowskierswarehouse.com.au

SX SNOW - Caringbah
(formerly Ski Exclusive Cronulla)
* Sales & Service, Hire, Kids Dept
*Open 7 days
Phone 9526 2566; Fax 9525 8116
www.sxsnow.com.au
Unit 11, 59-63 Captain Cook Drive,
Caringbah 2229
(street frontage and access is off 
Willarong Rd)
Special discounts to SASC members,
see Adam or Nicole
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New Crystal Chair for 2020/21 
Season

Following up on signifi cant infrastruc-
ture improvements in recent years, Sun 
Peaks Resort is pleased to announce 
replacement plans for the Crystal 
chairlift at Canada’s Second Largest 
Ski Area. The new lift will be a Doppel-
mayr fi xed grip quad that will increase 
uphill capacity by 20%. A key feature of 
the project is a lift realignment that will 
see the top terminal relocated to the 
Top of the World on Mt. Tod, providing 
enhanced and more convenient access 
to a much larger pod of ski terrain at this 
slightly higher elevation.

Junior Race WeekReport
–Troy Ingle

The SASC Junior Race Team week is over for another 
year. We arrived on Friday into Kahane with a couple 
of previous members and lots of new faces. The team 
consisted of William Pickthall, Ari Manoy, Aspen Rein-
stadler, Georgia Visser, Oki Ingle, Hunter Coff ey, Amber 
Cook and Max Fisher. We were lucky with some good 
snowfalls to kick off  the week. There was one windy 
afternoon where the walk back to Kahane was more 
like an obstacle course from Ninja Warrior!

It was a busy week with race training from the coaches 
at Perisher, a trip over to Thredbo for the Thredbo 
Interclub in which SASC came 4th overall, and fi nally 
up to Charlotte Pass for the Standard Race. Our race 
training must have paid off  as we cleaned up in the 
standard race with 7 golds and 1 platinum (Max beat 
the instructor!). 

Congratulations to our junior club champions for 2019 
Letitia Murphy and Max Fisher.

Stay tuned for a full report from the Thredbo Interclub 
in the next newsletter.

We saw some good improvement in the children’s 
skiing which will open up a pathway if they choose to 
continue into ski racing as well as establishing some 
great friendships.

In the last three years, the new Orient 
quad chairlift, multi-million-dollar food 
and beverage upgrades, winter and 
summer trail improvements, additional 
grooming equipment, renovations of 
the Sun Peaks Grand Hotel, and new 
real estate projects have all been part 

of over $70 million in activity within 
the resort. This growth at Sun Peaks 
continues to cement the reputation and 
experience of the destination as one of 
Canada’s premier mountain resorts.

 Free Skiing at neighbouring resort
Sun Peaks Resort and SilverStar 

Mountain Resort are excited to an-
nounce a new season pass holder 
reciprocal program that provides en-
hanced access to both summer and 
winter product lines at two leading 
destinations in the interior of British 
Columbia. This upgraded program 
will see all winter alpine season pass 
holders from each destination receive 
two free days skiing or snowboarding 
at the affi  liate resort. Once these free 
days have been utilized, passholders 
will continue to receive 25% off  lift tick-
ets for the remainder of each season. 
Limited blackout dates will apply.



SASC Vol 19  No 4

************

SASC LODGE TELEPHONE NUMBERS
CHRISTIANIA LODGE, THREDBO (02) 6457 6201

KAHANE LODGE, PERISHER VALLEY (02) 6457 5317

SOUTHERN ALPS LODGE, CHARLOTTE PASS (02) 6457 5223

 Page8

LODGE SECURITY
Members and guests are reminded 

that they are responsible for the safety 
of all their valuables, cash, credit cards, 
equipment and clothing while staying 
in the lodges. The Lodge Co-operative 
cannot accept responsibility for loss or 
damage of such items.

DRESS STANDARDS AT LODGES
Members are reminded that guests 

in the dining and lounge areas of the 
lodges are required to maintain a 
reasonable standard of dress. Night 
wear, bare feet or scruff y footwear are 
not permitted.

LODGE REPORT
After a great early start winter 2019 
delivered heavy snowfalls in early Au-
gust and the cover has been very good 
thereafter although we could have done 
without some of the strong winds from 
time to time.

The directors, treasurers, booking offi  c-
ers and our Chief Financial Offi  cer have 
been meeting regularly to upgrade our 
fi nancial system and bring us into the 
digital age.
I thank those members who have 
responded to our recent survey and 
note that a substantial majority of 
responders are in favour of an online 
booking system. We have been testing 
an online booking system for the 2020 
ski season. This will involve a number 
of changes for our members and our 
booking offi  cers.

A huge amount of work is being carried 
out behind the scenes to maintain our 
three lodges. Thanks to all involved, as 
well as the Lodge Managers who have 
worked tirelessly to provide a wonder-
ful environment and especially superb 
meals in our lodges.

Charlotte Pass and Thredbo lodges 
are available for use by our members 
and guests during the summer months 
and are a great place to spend time in 
the mountains away from the heat and 
humidity. Christiania Thredbo is also 
to provide a catered period from after 
Christmas until early New Year. 
I wish everyone a safe and happy 
holiday season.

Phillip Friedlander
Chairman of Directors.

SASC LODGE CO-OPERATIVE LTD 
OFFICE BEARERS
Contact appropriate Lodge offi  ce bear-
ers for queries re accommodation, 
Lodge members’ change of address, 
shareholdings, comments/general cor-
respondence concerning the lodges.

LODGE CHAIRMAN:
P Friedlander
LODGE DIRECTORS:
J Di Falco      K Easdale
D Kavo          T Moore
R Peile          P Rochaix
W Sidwell      A Sloan

LODGE SECRETARY:
Beverley Endicott 4441 0466
30 Pope Avenue, Berrara 2540
sasccoop@bigpond.com

LODGE BOOKING OFFICERS:
Kahane Lodge - Perisher (Summer)
Peter Rochaix                       0438 221 171
sasc.perisher@gmail.com

Christiania Lodge - Thredbo
Jane Mayne                      8539 7963
6/34-38 Hotham Rd, Gymea 2227 
sascthredbo@gmail.com

SASC Lodge - Charlotte Pass
Christine Edwards            0416 255 815
(10am to 6pm)
 2/3 Beloka Close, Jindabyne 2627
southernalpscp@gmail.com

Lodge Booking Offi  cer
- Expressions of interest

We are seeking expressions of inter-
est from SASC members for the Kah-
ane Booking Offi  cer role Winter 2020.

This Booking Offi  cer is responsible for 
overseeing all bookings for our largest 
SASC Lodge located in Perisher Val-
ley. The bookings for the Winter 2020 
season open on 1 February 2020.

The duties of the Booking Officer 
include:

• Responding to phone and email
booking enquires in a timely manner

• Overseeing & reviewing bookings
in the system 

• Entering any manual bookings into
system

• Ensuring all bookings are in accor-
dance with Lodge Cooperative rules

• Issuing booking invoices and re-
ceipts

• Confi rming EFT payments
• Allocating rooms and providing ac-

curate booking sheets to the Lodge 
Manager

• Liaising with the Lodge Manager to
resolve booking issues

• Providing booking reports for month-
ly directors meetings

To be successful in the Booking Of-
fi cer role you will require:

• Excellent communication skills
• A customer focused approach
• Attention to detail
• Strong computer skills
• Solid administration & organisational

skills
A yearly honorarium is off ered for this 

position (circa $6.5k)
Come and join a dedicated group of 

volunteers who share a passion for 
SASC and skiing.

For enquiries please contact Christine 
Marriott on 0428 821 555

Expressions of interest including a re-
sume & cover letter should be emailed 
to the Lodge Secretary at sasccoop@
bigpond.com

Applications close: 14 October 2019
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